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Playing today...
Learning for tomorrow




From the Board of Directors!

Staff Appreciation Week will be held May 15th-19th.  This is the one week a year we designate to make our staff feel appreciated and special for all of the outstanding work they do!  One of the first things we need help with is planning the staff luncheon.  This year we are planning on having the luncheon on-site on the arsenal.  This will allow the timeframe for nap volunteers to be shorter.  Please contact Rachel Paden as soon as possible to help with the planning of the luncheon.  Below is the letter that was sent out via email:  
Dear MCDC Parents, 

Staff appreciation week will be held the week of May 15th-May 19th, 2016. This is an annual tradition at MCDC and it is important that we as parents let the staff know how much their efforts mean to us, since they are taking care of our precious children every day! This event is made possible by parent volunteers and donations. 

To show our appreciation, we will bring in treats for the staff on Monday (5/15) and Thursday (5/18).  The treat signup sheet is posted at http://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f084dadac2aa3f49-staff.  Some ideas for treats: breakfast casseroles, muffins, bagels, sandwiches, chips/dip, drinks, sweets, crock-pot meal, etc…
On Wednesday (5/17), we will volunteer to watch the children during naptime (12:30pm-2:30pm) while the staff goes to lunch. One of the administrators and the board will remain at MCDC for the entire time the staff is away. We need parent volunteers at this time to watch the children. As a parent run daycare, this is the one time each year we ask for parent volunteers to give the teachers time to fellowship with each other. The week prior to Staff Appreciation, we ask room coordinators to meet with Kelli or Cecilia to go over safety procedures.  Any parent volunteers are welcome to do the same. In addition, each room will have a folder that contains copies of these procedures and any specific information relevant to that classroom on that day. Below is a list of the minimum number of volunteers needed per room. You are welcome to volunteer for as long as you can.  We also need a few parents to help with set up and clean up for the staff luncheon.

Please sign up at http://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f084dadac2aa3f49-staff.
Infant A&B: 3 parents per hour per room 
Creeper A&B: 2 parents per hour per room 
Toddler A&B: 2 parents per hour per room 
Explorer A&B: 2 parents per hour per room 
Preschool A, B, C: 2 parents per hour per room 
Three floaters per hour

A voluntary donation of $15 per child is requested to fund the luncheon and a gift card for each staff member. More generous donations will be greatly appreciated!  Staff Appreciation Week will be funded exclusively through donations and not supplemented by MCDC funds.  

Each staff member will be presented with a memory book containing the art/pictures collected for that staff member. Please have your child provide artwork for the teachers and staff members whom they wish to honor. You may include photos, too. Since the artwork is placed in a keepsake notebook for each staff member, it is important that the artwork DOES NOT EXCEED 8 1/2" X 11". (construction paper will not fit)  Please write the child's entire name on the front and the staff member's entire name on each page. Don't forget the director, assistant director, cook, floaters and substitutes! Please see the list of staff names to ensure you do not leave anyone out. Please have the artwork to your room coordinator (or place in the marked folders at the lobby table) by close of business on Friday, May 12th.  

Each classroom needs a room coordinator (or co-coordinators) to handle the duties listed below. Please sign up at http://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f084dadac2aa3f49-staff if you want to be a room coordinator.

Room Coordinator Duties Include: 
(1) Collect the donations from each child. 
(2) Collect the artwork and compile notebooks of art for the teachers in their classroom. 
(3) Receive safety procedures briefing the week prior to Staff Appreciation Week and volunteer in the classroom during lunch on Wednesday (5/11). 

Thanks so much for your hard work and dedication!  Please feel free to contact me with any questions. 

Thank you, 

Rachel Paden 
Rachel.D.Paden@nasa.gov
 
Infant A: Lisa Bradford & Donna Terry
Infant B: Janice Parker 
Creeper A: Freda Lang & Sausha Houk
Creeper B: Connie Boyd & Veronika Gerhold
Toddler A: Sybil Greenwood & Laura Wright
Toddler B: Theresa Grandenitti & Ashton Patterson
Explorer A: Heather Hunter & Sandra Parker
Explorer B: Courtney Ziegler & Sharon McCoy
Pre A: Jennifer Steger & Barbara Williams
Pre B: Maegan Sims & Cheryl Boesing
Pre C: Betsy Sikes & Gouri De
Floaters: Annette Duncan, Merissa Crowell, Debbie Noble, Cassidy Thomas, Jasmine Reynolds
Cook: Sheila Fierro
Director: Kelli Wright
Asst Director: Cecilia Finn
Administrative Asst: Shelby Smith
Substitutes: Kay George, Mary Dorhman, Melissa Boylen, Susie Feldman, Annette Dorhman, Allison Peters, Kayla Bradford, Kaitlyn Michael, Jessica Reynolds, Mary Beth Edger


Board Elections are Tuesday May 9th from 11:00am-1:00pm in building 4203 room 3002.  We do have to have a quorum for this vote, so please plan to stop by at some time between 11am and 1pm.  If you do not have access to this building, please contact Kelli Wright for an escort.  Thank you for your support!!
From the Director!


May is always a bittersweet month for me.  I love graduation and highlighting our incredible little minds that have grown so much and are ready to move on!  However, I hate all of the good-byes! So I will just stay really busy with all of our events and not think about it! (

We will start the month off with two fun filled days of Campus Candids.  Melissa Tash with Spoiled Rotten Photography will be here to photograph everyone in the center.  There is no need to sign up for these pictures.  She will be photographing children in classrooms Infant A, Creeper A, Toddler A, Explorer A, Preschool A, and Preschool C on Thursday May 4th.  She will be photographing children in Infant B, Creeper B, Toddler B, Explorer B and Preschool B on Friday May 5th.  These photos will be taken outdoors (weather permitting).  There will not be any sibling or class pictures taken.  You will be sent an email to view the proofs when they are complete.


May 5th is National School Lunch Hero Day!  Mrs. Sheila will be out on Friday, so we are going to celebrate her on Thursday May 4th!  Be sure to stop by the kitchen and thank Sheila for all of the hard work she does each day to make sure every child is fed and happy!  You can check out her information sheet on our website if you would like to bring in a little treat for her.  Note: Sheila has a gluten-free diet.  I am sure she would also love any notes or artwork from the children!

DADS: Our Mother’s Day Store will be on Tuesday May 9th.  Our Explorer and Preschool classrooms participate in this activity.  Each gift is $2.00. There will be envelopes in your classroom to place your payment in and write who your child will be buying for.  We will take them shopping in the Multi-purpose room that morning and they will have gifts to take home when you pick them up.


Friday May 12th, we will have Muffins for Mom in our cafeteria to honor all of our mothers!  Grab a muffin on the go, or stay and visit a while!  Muffins will be available from 6:45am-8:45am in our cafeteria.
The Graduation program for our Preschool A classroom will be on Thursday May 18th at 5:30pm in the Activities Building.  The program will be about 30 minutes long and we will serve light refreshments at the conclusion. 
The center will be closed Monday the 29th for Memorial Day.  Have a great month!!

Kelli Wright, Director

Upcoming Events:
May 2nd=
Board Meeting

May 4th-5th=
Campus Candids with Spoiled Rotten Photography

May 5th=
National School Lunch Hero Day

May 9th=
Mother’s Day Store


Board Elections 11am-1pm; 4203/3002


Staff Meeting 6pm

May 12th=
Muffins for Mom 6:45am-8:45am; MCDC Cafeteria

May 15th-19th=
Staff Appreciation Week

May 16th=
Board Meeting

May 17th=
Staff Luncheon

May 18th=
MCDC Graduation 5:30pm; Activities Building

May 23rd=
UCP Training for staff 12:30pm

May 29th=
Center Closed for Memorial Day

May 30th=
Board Meeting 

May 31st=
UCP Training for staff 12:30pm

Coming Up in June:
Staff Meeting 6th
Board Meetings 13th and 27th
Father’s Day Store 15th
Donuts for Dad 16th
NASA Day in the Park 17th
Fourth of July Parade 28th
Hello from Infant A

“April Showers”, brings Infant A six little buds.  One got picked to go off to the creeper room, while some are up on hands and knees, ready to crawl and explore the room.  The weather has been great for outside play and buggy rides.  While on the blanket outside, we will use buckets to dump, play with windmills, and blow bubbles.  The babies always enjoy talking about all the various outside sounds as well.  Art time will be spent creating flowers by using various media, such as play dough, stamp pads, and paint.

Moms, please join us for muffins on Friday, May 12th.  Happy Mothers’ Day!
The Beautiful Babies (Infant B)

Greetings from Infant B, the Beautiful babies.  Children need to develop social skills that help them work and play cooperatively and productively with other children and adults.  To do this, children need to feel secure about themselves, appreciate other people, and enjoy positive social interactions.  Infants enter the world with a capacity and a need for social contact.  Yet, each one is unique in styles of interacting and readiness for different kinds of interactions.  Encourage games such as peek-a-boo and hide-n-seek for social interaction skills.  Have a great month!
The Jammin Babies (Creeper A)
Greetings from the Jammers
Get ready to play

We have jumped right into the month of May

The weather will be gorgeous

Flowers will bloom

Mother’s day will be coming soon

Animals, colors, Mommy and me

So many things to do, busy we will be

Playing in water

We will get wet

We will need more clothes

We are willing to bet

Summer will be in full effect

So pretty we dare anyone to object

Outside play will be so much fun

We love getting outside to play and run

Our room is full of walkers and

crawlers eager to dance

You will see, just put on music, 

watch them rock and prance

All ready to move out and up 

All eating table food and drinking from the cup

Soon they will move on

Our hearts left breaking

Needing further stimulation their toddler curiosities awakened

Happy birthday to the whole room as our crew turns one

We will miss you so much you are bundles of fun

We will leave you now for it is time to go

Talk with you on the next month, it will be a June show.
The Little Owls (Creeper B)

This Spring, has started off really well.  It has been nice being able to enjoy the outdoors.  The babies love playing on the playground.  We are sad to see a friend leave; she will be missed.  We would like to welcome a new friend to the little owls.  There are several walkers in the creeper area, so please be careful when opening and closing the door, because they are very fast on their feet.  We would like to wish all the Creeper B mommies a Happy Mother’s Day!  Be sure to check your child clothes and diaper supply weekly.  We try to let you know, but sometimes we get busy and forget too.  The center will be closed on Monday, May 29th, for Memorial Day.  Please let us know if you are planning on being out at any time.  

In order to help us get outside quicker in the mornings, please apply sunscreen to your child before arriving to school.  We will reapply as needed in the afternoons.  Have a great month!
The Busy Bees (Toddler A)


It’s hard to believe that it is going to be May already.  It is bringing some more hot weather with it.  We have already experienced some really warm weather and in days to come it will get even hotter.  With that in mind, please remember to apply sunscreen to your child before you come to school.  If for some reason you can’t, please let us know or we will assume they already have some on.  The more we have to apply, the less time we have to play outside.  We have many activities planned for this month that will be fun and a lot of them are outside activities.  The children love being outside.  If you have not brought in sunscreen and doctors notes for sunscreen and diaper cream, please do so.  


Going outside gives children an entirely different environment to explore.  They can stretch their large muscles, breathe fresh air, take in the sunshine (or rain, or snow), and enjoy the freedom of open space.   They marvel at the creatures they find on the playground, watch the wind blow the trees, collect things such as leaves and flowers.  When they crawl through the grass they learn to explore with all their senses.  When they climb over a tree stump, they use gross motor skills.  When they pick up pine cones to put in a bucket, they learn to group objects.  When they roll balls to another child they learn social skills.  


Hope you have a fun month with your children outside.  There are a lot of things to do, see, and explore that they will love.  
The Rockets (Toddler B)
Hello Toddler B families! We still can’t believe May is here already! This year is just flying by! With the start of a new month we thought this would be the perfect time to set up our outdoor music area. Thank you so much to everyone that brought in old pots and pans. We are so excited to be adding a new area for the children to explore. 

 Our class loves to be outside.  Please make sure your child has a water cup to use at school. We will be sending your child’s water cup home at the end of each week to be washed. Also, we ask that your child comes in with sunscreen already applied in the morning. We are happy to reapply as needed throughout the day. If for some reason, you forget to put sunscreen on your child we will be happy to apply it. Please just let us know in the morning if your child does not have sunscreen applied.

We have a few important dates we would like to highlight May 12th is Muffins for moms please stop by to grab a muffin. May 16th we will be celebrating our moms. Our Mother’s Day party will begin at 2:45pm. Staff appreciation week will begin on May 15th. MCDC will be CLOSED on May 29th for Memorial Day. 
The Safari Explorers (EA)
 
Wow! What a busy and fun month we had in April. We enjoyed tasting jelly beans and talking about their colors. We had so much fun looking for eggs, dyeing eggs, and hunting for eggs. We loved playing in “mud” and learning about rain. The Week of the Young Child was packed full of fun and interesting things. Thank you to those of you who made this month extra special. 

In May there are several special things happening:  May 4th-5th pictures, May 9th Mother’s Day store- we will provide envelopes for you to put $2.00 in for each person you want your child to buy for (please list names for those you want gifts for), May 12th Muffins for Mom in the morning, Mother’s tea in room at 3:00pm, and May 29th MCDC closed for Memorial Day.

Here are a few things to remember: check boxes for 2 weather appropriate outfits, make sure your child has water and water bottles (pleases take water bottles home on Friday to clean them), and please make sure your child has sunscreen and we have permission to use it. 
Underwater Explorers (EB)

It is amazing to see just how fast April has swept by! Last month, we were able to explore many interesting topics such as rain, bugs, flowers, dirt, and we even had a chance to meet a baby goat animal friend! As we march into May, here are some important dates to lock into your calendar:

· May 4th-5th Campus Candid’s Spring Picture Day

· May 5th National School Lunch Hero Day

· May 12th Muffins for Mom

· May 15th – 19 Staff Appreciation week

· May 17th Staff Luncheon 

As we near each of these dates, there will be an email sent out to give you specific times and instructions. Please remember to check your email so that you do not miss any activities. As we enjoy this new sunny season, let’s also remember to put sunscreen on your children in the morning. We will apply sunscreen on them again when they wake up from nap. Also, please bring your children in closed toed shoes to ensure their safety as we play outside. Please check your child’s cubby to make sure that they have 3 full weather appropriate outfits (bottoms, tops, socks, underwear). If your child is potty training and is transitioned into underwear, bring as many of each as possible. When signing in /out please be sure to sign your full name, legibly and not just your initials. In May, we look forward to exploring animal sounds, babies, wind/kites, and mommies. You are welcomed to come read to the class, do a craft, or sing/dance with the children.
The Perky Preschoolers (Pre-C)
The weather has really been great! If you have not yet sent in permission slips for sunscreen, please do so as soon as possible. We would prefer the spray lotions as they are much easier to apply and not as messy. It would be extremely helpful if you could apply your child’s sunscreen before bringing them to school. 

Our themes and letters of the week are; Flowers (Ll), Mother’s Day (Mm), Leo Lionni (Nn), Plants and seeds (Oo), Puppets (Pp). We will focus on number recognitions and activities including sequencing of events. Parents reminder, make sure your child has an adequate supply of clothes (weather appropriate) and tennis shoes. Sandals and slip on shoes can be a tripping hazard and not recommended for playing outside. We are truly enjoying your child being in Pre C, they are sweet and smart children. Always feel free to ask us if you have any concern. Thank you for your support and help. We are really fortunate to have parents like you! Upcoming events of this month are:

· May 9th Mother’s Day store

· May 12th Muffins for Mom

· May 29th Memorial Day- Center will be closed
The Superheros (Pre-B)
Wow!  April flew by in Pre-B!  We learned so much in April.  We have a marvelous May planned.  The themes for the month of May include:  Numbers, you are my Sunshine, Teacher and Me, Let’s Go to the Beach, and Sea Turtles.  Special events for the month will include:  Mother’s Day Store on May 9th ($2 per gift), Muffins for Mom is May 12th, Staff Appreciation Week is May 15th-19th, and Memorial Day is May 29th (center closed).  We are looking forward to a fun, exciting, and magnificent May!
Parent Reminders:  Please make sure your child has weather appropriate clothes in their extra clothing box.  In order to get outside quicker in the mornings, please apply sunscreen to your child before arriving to school and we will reapply in the afternoons.  Please sign sunscreen forms!
The Hopping Frogs (Pre-A)

This year has gone by so fast! It’s hard to believe that we are only a few short weeks away from graduation.   


Our summer program will begin next month. That means being outside more and less inside time. We will still have theme related activities and lots of fun outside activities which includes water play.


We desperately need some fun water play toys. If you can donate some or at least one fun activity, we (all preschool teachers) are very grateful.    


Since the weather is getting hot early, we have started applying sunscreen. A medication form has to be filled out on a weekly basis before we can apply sunscreen or you can get a doctor’s authorization for the sunscreen. 


Please check your child’s cubby for weather appropriate change of clothing.

Our graduation program will be on Thursday, May 18th at 5:30 P.M. at the Activities Building, where we have the Fall Festival. The children have started to learn the songs with Mrs. Faith (the music teacher) and also with us. All of the songs and the children’s lines were sent home. Please help your child learn the words to each song and their line for the poem. The songs are We’re Moving Up to Kindergarten, The Graduation Song and a Graduation Poem.

      
This month our themes are Feelings/Emotions, Mother’s Day, Graduation Week, Frogs and Toads and insects and Bugs. The letters we will be reviewing are I&J, K&L, M&N, O&P and Q&R. At the end of the week, the homework for the weekend is to practice writing the letters we studied that week and turn them in on Monday, or your child’s first day in attendance for that week.


Thank you for making the Week of the Young Child a success. Thank you for participating in the Family Picnic, Trike-A-Thon, reading stories to the class, sharing your musical talent through instruments and our Ice Cream Social. It was all about the children and they had a blast!


We have one friend that’s celebrating a birthday in May.

May Events:

May 5th------National School Lunch Hero Day/ Celebrating Mrs. Sheila on 4th
May 4th- 5th-----Campus Candid’s

May 9th---------Mother’s Day Store

May 11th-------Mother’s Day Social / Pre-k A Classroom at 2:45 P.M.

May 12th---------Muffins for Mom

May15th-19th----Staff Appreciation Week

May 17th----------Staff Luncheon

May 18th------Pre-k A Graduation 5:30, Activity Building

May 29th-------Memorial Day/ Center Closed


Thank you again for your continued participation and support in our classroom activities.

